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Dear Disciples in Christ, 
 
It’s that time of year, when sunset comes a bit later in the day, when the temperatures slowly 
begin to rise, and the ground begins to thaw. The farmers will be taking advantage of the warmer 
weather and the spring thaw and begin to turn over the soil in their fields. And while the calendar 
says we still have many days until Spring, the earth is busy preparing itself. 
 
It’s also that time in the church calendar, when we are in a time of preparation. We’re in the midst 
of a season called Lent, which comes from an Old English word “lencten” or “lengthen”, meaning 
“Spring”, when the days grow longer. In rural areas, farmers do all the things necessary to prepare 
the soil to receive the seed for planting, in order to assure a bountiful harvest in the fall. Unneces-
sary debris is cleared away, the soil is turned over, nutrients are tilled in, and seeds are planted, all 
awaiting a time when fruit will be born, and the soil will bring new life. 
 
And so during this season of Lent, we use this time to clear the clutter from our hearts, doing all 
that is necessary to prepare them to receive the Word of Life, which is a living Word, that we may 
continue to bear fruit, fruit that will last for the building up of God’s Kingdom here on earth.  
 
One of the greatest seeds being planted here at St. John is the love of God’s Word in our Going 
Deeper Bible Studies. Watching how the Word of God comes alive each week, as different people 
take on the lesson and share it in their small group (whether in person or via some form of tech-
nology), is a joy to see. Seeing so many people willing to gather together to learn from one anoth-
er, pray with one another, and bless each other on our way, is a seed planted that will bear a har-
vest of rich fruit over many years to come.  
 
I encourage you all, to continue to gather together in as many ways as you can around God’s 
Word, whether in worship, small Bible Study groups, men and women’s groups, youth studies 
and family prayer.  
 
Let this Lent be a time of continued preparation for the 
bearing of new fruit in Christ.  
 

Looking forward in Faith, 
Pastor Patti 



 

 

ST. JOHN’S LUTHERAN CHURCH STAFF 
 

Seth Jersild, Senior Pastor            614-875-2314 
sjersild@stjohnsgc.org           217-255-2118 
 
Patricia A. Morlock, Assoc. Pastor           614-875-2314 
pmorlock@stjohnsgc.org           740-405-1548 
 
Dirk Ahlgrim, Sat. Night Organist           614-875-2314 
 
Tim Allman, Sunday School Superintendent         614-875-2314 
 
Elaine Bennett, Dir. of Lay Ministries           614-446-0148 
elaine.bennett@stjohnsgc.org  
 
Michael Esposito, Business Manager         614- 875-2314 
mesposito@stjohnsgc.org 
 
Karl Eiginger, Children’s Choir Director          614-875-2314 
 
Nick Grossman, Contemporary Worship Leader   614-875-2314 
 
Diana Imbrock, Youth Director grades 7-12         614-271-5775 
dimbrock@stjohnsgc.org 
 
Doug Jones, Custodian           614-875-2314 
 
Susan Abbott Locey, Bell Choir Director         614-208-8215 
 
Janice Miller, Recorder           614-875-2314 
jmiller@stjohnsgc.org 
 
Gary Pecuch, Youth Min. Coord./Confirmation    614-620-2659 
gpecuch@stjohnsgc.org 
 
Laurie Pecuch, Youth Director grades K-12          614-620-2669 
lpecuch@stjohnsgc.org 
 
John Schuder, Minister of Music           614-254-3310 
jfs4wd@sbcglobal.net 
 
David Shrum, Contemporary Music Leader          614-875-2314 
 
Karen Whyte, Librarian             614-878-9392  
barnowl@iwaynet.net 

The deadline for the APRIL Eagle  
is March 10th.  

 Email announcements & articles to 
sj@stjohnsgc.org or leave a handwritten copy in 

the church office. 

CONGREGATIONAL COUNCIL 
 

Officers:  Neva Warren, President;  Kevin Stener-
son, Vice President;  Karen Bentley, Secretary;  Dan 
Yeater, Treasurer. 
Members-At-Large:   Debbie Abbitt, Warren Alt-
hoff, Wayne Beavers, Shirley Blake, Aaron Clark, 
Doug Cress, Michael Grimm, Fred Previts. 

Church Office hours are Monday through Friday,  

8am to 4pm. 

WEEKLY WORSHIP TIMES: 
Saturday at 4pm March 6, 13 

Saturday at 6pm starting March 20 
Sunday at 8:15am and 11am 

Contemporary-Sunday at 11am 
(Social Distancing will be practiced and face 

coverings are required.) 
 

Drive–through communion will be held from 
12:00-12:15pm 

Our annual coat collection continues 

through March. A box will be in the 

church library for your donations. Please 

consider donating coats, scarves, gloves 

and blankets. We will take these to a 

church-affiliated men's and a women's shelter. Thank 

you for sharing your Christian beliefs by providing for 

the less fortunate.   

   ~ Blessings, Bruce & Karen Whyte 

Daylight Savings Time begins on March 14.    
Remember to “spring forward’ and set your clocks 
ahead one hour before going to bed on  Saturday 

night.  

OUR CHRISTIAN SYMPATHY  
IS EXTENDED TO: 

 
Ruth Sappington and Michael Schweibert and family on the 
death of Ruth’s son-in-law, Robert Chain.   
Fritz Buck and family on the passing of his mother, Helen 
Buck, on January 27

th
.   

Family and friends of Mabel Frazier who died on January 
28, 2021. 

 
All who mourn are in our thoughts and prayers.  



 

 

 MEMORIAL GIFTS RECEIVED THROUGH  
   FEBRUARY 14 2021 
Memorial Fund 
Given in memory of Helen Buck by Richard Rush; Dellno and Betty Lewis; 
Larry and Jan Seibel; Thomas and Joyce Lloyd; William Blain; Garnett and 
Valda Hunter; and Malcolm and Julie Finney. 
Given in memory of David Mauch by Ron and Neva Warren; Linda Wagner; Chuck and Ginny Bent; Ray and 
Jan Rosenthal; Susan Koehler; John and Judy Lechner; Connie Sonnen; and Richard Rush. 
Given in memory of Karl Moe by Ron and Neva Warren; Connie Sonnen; Ike and Shelah Stage; and Jim and 
Carol Rorick. 
 
Memorial Fund, Music 
Given in memory of Helen Buck by Beth Katterhenrich. 
Given in memory of Karl Moe by Carl and Nancy Kinman.   
 
Bed Brigade Fund 
Given in memory of Helen Buck by Keith and Jane Stenerson; and Nancy and Carl Kinman. 
 
Endowment Fund, Property  
Given in memory of Robert Howard by Raymond and Karen Bentley; Debbie Boehm, Nancy Blakeman, and  
Cindy Eddy; Annette Utzinger; and Ike and Shelah Stage. 
 
Youth Memorial Fund 
Given in memory of Robert Howard by Beth Katterhenrich.  

OWLS MEETING—MARCH 19, 2021 
 

I’m not sure how many times I have made these comments but unfortunately they 
are still true: “2020 has been a very challenging year.  I can’t think of one person 
who has not been affected in one way or another.  And yet – we continue to receive 
the love and blessings of our God in many ways.  He never fails us and we know we 
will get through this with His help.”  The Older Wiser LutheranS (OWLS) offer you 
the opportunity to get out of the house and meet friends in a safe environment.   
 
We are doing our best to bring the OWLS together on Friday, March 19th for a couple of hours.  We hope you 
invite and encourage others to come and enjoy the fellowship.  Face masks are required and will be available if 
needed.   We do practice safe distancing and do our best to keep everyone safe.  
 
Our speaker is John Hampson representing the Grove City United Methodist Church’s Free Store.  The Free 
Store is available to residents in different zip codes and continues to be very successful.  Come and hear how it 
got started, where they are today and how can you help/contribute.  It’s an interesting story and has provided 
families in need many times over.   
 
Our OWLS will meet at 1:00 pm for this program and future programs until further notice.  
 
Unfortunately we will not be sharing lunch.  If you plan to attend, please sign up on the salmon sheet insert or 
call Bonnie Swanson (614-562-8002). 

WRAPPED IN PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY  
Not currently meeting during the pandemic, but we are busy making 

shawls! 
We would be happy to teach anyone interested to knit or crochet.  Please join us!  

For more information call Glenda Allman at 614-352-5955 or Diana Imbrock at 
614-271-5775. 

 

DO YOU KNOW OF SOMEONE WHO WOULD BE BLESSED BY  
RECEIVING A PRAYER SHAWL?   

Please call Nancy Kinman at 614-875-8155.  



 

 

LENTEN WORSHIP SERVICES 
 

Wednesdays at 12 noon and 6:15pm 
February 24 -“Giving Up Control”    Genesis 2:15-17, 3:1-7 
        Matthew 4:1-11 
 

March 3 -  “Giving Up Expectations” Genesis 12:1-4a; John 3:1-7 
 

March 10 - “Giving Up Superiority”   John 4:5-42 
 

March 17 - “Giving Up Enemies”    Luke 19:37-44 
 

March 24 - “Giving Up Our Lives”    Ezekiel 37:1-4; John 11:1-45 
 
 

March 28 - Palm Sunday  Sat. 6pm, Sunday 8:15 & 11am 
         “The Cry of the Whole Congregation” 
 

April 1 - Maundy Thursday 7:00pm Worship  
  with Holy Communion and Stripping the Altar 
   
April 2 - Good Friday Worship (12noon & 7:00pm) 

   
 

EASTER WORSHIP SERVICES 
 

      April 3 Sit-down Communion service at 1pm  
   Saturday Evening Traditional at 6pm 
      April 4 Easter Traditional - Sunday at 8:15am & 11am 
   Contemporary - 11am 

LENT 2021 
Wednesday services are held at noon and 6:15 pm through March 24. 

 
Many Christians around the world give up certain things for the forty days of Lent and doing so can be a very beneficial 
thing. Our Lenten series this year takes that idea one step further and looks each week at things that God wants us to give 
up, not just for forty days, but for a lifetime.  Join us! 
 
GIVING UP CONTROL:   Adam and Eve disobeyed God, thinking that they knew better than him, with disastrous conse-
quences.  
 

GIVING UP EXPECTATIONS:   Abraham followed God's call to leave his homeland and travel to the place God promised 
his descendants, even though he didn't know how it would all work out.  
 

GIVING UP SUPERIORITY:  Jesus broke all kinds of social conventions by speaking to a woman in public, a Samaritan no 
less, whose own life was such a mess that it could have really messed up Jesus' reputation as a holy man to others. If we let 
go of our status symbols and judgmental attitudes, we too can hear Jesus’ call more clearly and respond more faithfully. 
 

GIVING UP ENEMIES:  Loving our enemies can sometimes feel like as idealistic a notion as instantaneous world peace, but 
Jesus showed us that caring even for those who persecute you is a real, actionable mandate that we can carry out by follow-
ing Jesus’ example. 
 

GIVING UP OUR LIVES:  God creates life from death, nothingness, and hopelessness.  Embrace God's larger vision of eter-
nal life that begins here and now.   



 

 

 

Outdoor Family Easter Event 
 

Please join us on Saturday, March 27th at 10:00 am near the shelter house 

for an Easter Egg-Stravaganza, Weather Permitting!  We are SO excited to 

celebrate the resurrection of Jesus together! Seriously, you DO NOT want to 

miss this incredible experience. Join us for games, an egg hunt, and the great-

est story ever told.  IF YOU’RE NOT COMFORTABLE GATHERING AT 

CHURCH, we’re super bummed– and we know you are, too but we totally un-

derstand! You can create the same event in the safety of your own home for 

your family.  Please let us know either way by marking the salmon insert if you 

would like to join us live for this event or if you would like a link to the re-

sources to do this on your own at home.  

Easter Candy Donations and “Stuffers” Needed! 
 

We are asking for donations of individually wrapped candies to fill plastic East-
er eggs.  There is a marked bin in the link area and for candy donations.  If you 
would like to help fill the Easter eggs, please mark your calendars for Sunday, 
March 21st  at noon in the Family Life Center.   A light lunch will be provided.  
Please mark the salmon insert if you plan to attend.  Thank you so much for 
your support!  

EASTER LILY SALE 
  
As in previous years, the Sanctuary of St. John’s will be filled with the beauty of white Easter lilies as we celebrate the resurrection 
of our Lord.  Each plant will be in a six inch pot.  The cost of each lily will be $6.50.  You may order your lilies now by completing 
the form below and turning it in at the church with your check.  Make checks payable to “St. John’s” and mark for “Lily Order.”  
Please pick up your flowers after the 11:00 am service on Easter Sunday. 
Orders must be received on or before March 29.  
  _____________________ ________________________ _________________________ 
  
Name of person ordering _______________________________________________ 
  
Phone Number _________________________________________ (In case of questions)  
  
Number of Lilies __________ x $6.50 = ___________________________ 
  
Method of payment (mark one)     Cash __________     Check __________ 
  
List names below just as you wish names to appear in service folder (i.e. “The Davis Family” or “Art and Freida Davis”) 
  
Given by:______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 In Honor of: ___________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
In Memory of: __________________________________________________________________________________ 
  
 
 



 

 

    BEACONS AND QUILTERS NEWS 
      When we start meeting again, come and check out the Beacons and Quilters.  We will start meet-
ing again when the county is yellow or orange on the covid map.  You may visit for just a bit and then 
go on your way.  If you want to visit longer, bring your lunch and stay for a couple of hours.  You may 
visit once a month if you don’t want to commit to coming every Tuesday.  If you would rather do your 
work at your home, we have material for you to select to make a quilt at home to donate to Franklin 
County Children’s Services or the Bed Brigade.  We have other activities that do not involve working 
with fabric.  We do stamps and cards any Tuesday.  A visit is not a commitment. 
      If you have essential furniture items and you do not have the means to transport them to a dona-
tion/collection site, consider the non-profit charity, Furniture Bank.  They will come and pick up your 
furniture.  To qualify for free pickup, furniture must be on the front porch or in the garage.  Inside 

pickup is a $25 fee.   The Furniture Bank gives furniture to the needy. Their number is 614-272-9544. Their address is 118 
South Yale Avenue, Columbus, Ohio 43222.  Furniture needs to be free of pet hair.  During non-covid time, the Furniture Bank 
has groups of woodworkers who make dressers, beds, and tables for those in need of furniture to make a home.  
      One Grove City charity that accepts used clothing in March is the Grove City Methodist Church Purple Door Free Store.  
Their address and phone are 2684 Columbus Street, Grove City, Ohio 43123 and 614-875-5612.  The Methodist Church has an 
easy drop-off site inside their church.  The drop-off site is on the northeast side of the church with the canopy/portico.  Park un-
der the canopy/portico for easier unloading.  You will probably be there less than 5 minutes.  Go through the double doors and 
go to the left.  There are even door-opening-assist levers to press if your arms are full and you can’t manage the doors. The 
drop-off signs and containers are on the left. This is usually an unmanned, drop-and-go procedure.  The drop off times have 
changed due to volunteer scheduling and space availability. The drop-off times are Sunday from 8am to noon and Wednesday 
from 6pm to 8pm. There are no drop offs other than listed. Only clothing and shoes are accepted.  The Beacons no longer sort 
and take used clothing to Faith Mission.  
      The Quilters meet every Tuesday from 9am to 2pm in rooms 103-104. The Beacons meet with the Quilters on the third 
Tuesday to help with projects and attend the monthly meeting.  Bring a sack lunch. All materials are provided. At the Beacons’ 
meeting, we take offerings for the food pantries and for the Beacons’ general fund.  
 

      Proverbs 21:13 If a man shuts his ears to the cry of the poor, he too will cry out and not be answered.                                                                                                                                                  

NOTES OF THANKS 
 

“I wanted to take a moment to thank all those - staff and congregation - who took the time and made the effort to 

write and submit an Epiphany Star Reflection. Reading those was enjoyable and mean-

ingful. Some reflections gave me the opportunity to get to know folks better and in other 

cases, made me feel like I had been blessed with much needed visits with dear friends. 

Thank you for your time, effort, and insights.”  Your sister in Christ, Beth Katterhenrich.  

 

We want to thank you for the beautiful prayer shawls that were delivered by our daughter, 
Cheryl Thompson.  We were touched by your caring outreach during this difficult time.  
~Don and Lea Klamfoth.  
 
Tackling Hunger! Today I am happy to announce that with your help, we've raised a total of $1,876.08! That 
helps a tremendous amount, and is far more than I ever expected. We are happy to announce $790 of that will go 
single handedly to the Lutheran Social Service Food Pantries, and the remaining $1,086.08 will be used to purchase 
food for the Grove City Food Pantry. I want to thank everyone who helped participate in collecting these monies 
such as Alice Starr, Jaxon Starr, Holly Starr, Jeremy Butsko, Annaleise Butsko, Erin Wahl, Lauren Wahl, and Tom 
Lang. With your help, we were able to collect all these monies, so thank you to all who participated. Once again, 
thank you all for the support through this difficult time, and thank you all for your generous donations. These will truly 
help those  in need!  Have a blessed day!  Blake Lang 
 
Dear Friends of St. John’s – The Buck family would like to thank all our friends for their prayers and many cards dur-
ing our mother’s latest problem and eventual passing.  She was truly blessed to have so many friends in such a 
short period of time.  A special thanks to Dr. John Schuder for the music that she truly loved and Steve Marcum for 
assisting with the service.  Yours in Christ’s family, The Bucks, Karl, Eric and Mary, and Fritz.  
 
Thank you to all who have donated winter coats, hats, gloves, and blankets for the mission church in Franklinton.  
Your generosity is overwhelming!  We will continue to collect items through March. ~Bruce and Karen Whyte 
 
 



 

 

 
We have a variety of ways to keep us all connected and 
growing in faith!  Talk to  Laurie, Diana, or Gary!  If you 
have questions about any of the materials, please feel free to 
connect with us!   
 

 A Family Faith Box is a box full of fun & faith for the entire family, geared towards  ages 5 through 12 but 
can be adapted for all ages.   

 
 Individual Sunday School Lessons (Age 3 through 6th Grade) For more info about Sunday School,      

connect with our Sunday School Superintendent Tim Allman at tim.allman110@gmail.com. 
 
 Confirmation Sunday School School and High School Sunday School meet virtually on Sunday         

mornings, 9:30—10:30am.    
 
 Youth Group Materials for Adventure Club (ages 5—4th grade), Faith Trek (grades 5—6), Explorers (grades 

7—8), and Energizers (grades 9—12) have been distributed with the Feb/March materials.  Virtual meeting id 
numbers and passwords have been given to each student, along with any materials needed for each virtual 
meeting. If you can’t attend the virtual meeting each week, that’s ok.  Join us when you can!   

 
 HIGH SCHOOL BIBLE STUDY is on Sundays, 1:30—2:30pm.  Talk to Diana Imbrock for study materials and 

GoToMeeting ID number.    
 
 
 

If you did not receive materials but would like to be on our list, talk to Laurie Pecuch at 614-875-2314 or 
lpecuch@stjohnsgc.org.     
 

 

CATECHISM 
 

Sunday morning Trot through the Old Testament is happening via virtual meeting.  Gary sends out a weekly 
email to parents.  We’re learning a lot together!   
 

Second Year Advance is Saturday, March 13.  Check your email for details!  

SCRIP GIFT CARDS  
 

We place orders for gift cards the first Tuesday of the month. Please use the form on the youth 
office door or just give Laurie or Gary a call at 614-875-2314.  Within a week ordered gift cards 
are back to us and in your hands.   

 
Want to order on-line and/or put more monies on an existing SCRIP card?  Please talk to Pam Wittenberg or Gary 
Pecuch.  Anytime you order on-line, please let us know, as we need to release your order. You can email Gary at 
gpecuch@stjohnsgc.org.   Thanks for your support!  
 
Buy gift cards from your favorite brands to use for your daily purchases or to gift to others!  It’s easy. It’s convenient!  

CHILDREN,  YOUTH, AND FAMILY 
MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES! 

WOMEN OF THE NALC 
Here’s a spiritual growth goal: join a Circle of friends.  Joining our Circles is an easy way to make new friends and 

grow spiritually.  Both Circles have evening meeting times.  Contact the leaders listed below for information. 

Sarah Circle  
Contact Vi Davis 

614-875-2605 

Elizabeth Circle  
Contact Debbie Abbitt 

614-326-9253 



 

 

JAYLYNN JERMANN confirmed her faith on September 27, 2020.  Each stu-
dent was asked to create a faith tri-fold. Below you’ll see some excerpts of what 
Jaylynn wrote.  May God richly bless Jaylynn in her life with Christ, as she  hopes 
and trusts in Him.  Amen!   
  
(My God-sighting)  About four years ago Magic, my cat, managed to slip outside. I was 
letting Freya, my dog, out so I didn’t realize until later that night when I went to feed her 
again. I was freaking out a bit because she could have gone anywhere and gotten hurt, 

but I also didn’t know when she got out. My family and I looked everywhere in the neighborhood and couldn’t find 
her. Around noon we let Freya out again and she kept barking and scratching trying to get under the shed. We 
took her in and to everyone's surprise Magic was under the shed. We pulled Magic out, gave her a bath, and put 
her down in the laundry room. At that moment I thought God sent Freya after Magic like that to help us find her. 
After that Magic would get out a few more times and the shed would be where we looked first. 
 
My favorite Bible story is Noah’s ark, which starts in Genesis 6. The story of Noah’s journey starts when God 
sees His creation committing sins. He did not like to see what He created to be good becoming a sinful world, so 
He turned to Noah and His family. They were very faithful in God and trusted Him greatly. Because of their faith 
God told Noah to build a ship. Once the ship was complete, he was to take a female and male of every animal 
and put it on the ship along with him and his family. Today we know this as Noah's ark. Noah did as God told him 
and once the instructions were completed, God flooded the lands killing all the sin He saw before. The flood went 
on for forty days and nights. When the water vanished Noah started a new line of people and a new life. The rea-
son I like this story is because it shows that if you are faithful to God, He will trust you to carry out the work He 
wants you to do. 

My favorite service project is the Grove City Food Pantry. It ’s a place where people who can’t afford food can 
go and obtain it. The confirmation class went to Aldi’s and shopped for certain supplies. Usually we were given a 
list of two to three items per group. It was really fun because we had to get as much good supplies as we could 
with a limited amount of money. The last time we shopped, the line of carts we had went to the back of the store. 
Everybody’s carts were filled with groceries. This is the kind of experience that you really just have to go and do 
to truly understand. My favorite part was dropping off the items because it was a really joyful experience seeing 
how happy the people were from getting the supplies. In the future I want to help others have the same experi-
ence I did. 

FAMILY/PARENT RESOURCE 
 
We’ve emailed you video and parent guides for Mental Health and Social Media.  They’ve been great topics!  This 
month’s topic is Evangelism.   
 
We have printed copies of the current month’s parent guides on the “Family Resource” wall across from the youth 
office.  We can get past guides into your hands as well, upon request.  
 
If you’re a parent, or grandparent, or an adult in a young person’s faith web and you would like to get on the AXIS 
email list, please contact Diana, Laurie, or Gary.   
 
There is also an opportunity to get personal access to all the resources that AXIS provides so you can dig into the 
topics that most interest you right now.  Again, contact us!  We look forward to hearing from you!  
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